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COMMUNITY NEWS

Stay Safe This Holiday Season
On behalf of the Board of Directors, I would like to take this
opportunity to wish everyone in Park Paseo a safe and happy
holiday season. With that in mind, I would like to re-run a pre-
vious column that residents may find helpful.
TIPS ON SAFEGUARDING YOUR HOME DURING THE
HOLIDAYS

The holiday season is approaching, bringing joy, happiness, and
new opportunities for everyone—especially burglars. The rise
in burglaries is attributed to the mass purchase of merchandise

Election Results
The Park Paseo Homeowners Association election results are
in, and once again there are no surprises. For the sixth yearin a
row, only two meetings were necessary to reach a quorum. At
the reconvened Annual Meeting, held on October 30, 2008, the
Election Inspector, Art Goldstein (also chairman of the Archi-
tectural Committee) and his wife Wendy, tabulated the ballots
and certified the election results. The Board and Association
welcome the re-election of Howard Scott and Brian Hagadom
to serve the next two years on the Board of Directors. Thank

and the tendency for many of us to let our

guard down during the holiday season.

We suggest that you follow these security

measures to reduce your risk of being a

burglar’s next holiday victim.

Around The House

Always close your drapes when you’re
not home so you’re not exposing
your holiday gifts.

Put lights and radio on timers to make it
appear as if you’re home even while
you’re at parties and shopping.

Always remember to lock your doors and
windows when leaving, even if it’s
only for a brief time.

you to both for your participation and de-
votion to the community!

The Organizational Meeting was held on
November 10, 2008, electing Howard
Scott to serve as President, Mike Krahel-
ski as 1* Vice President, Ric Cox to as-
sume the duties of 2™ Vice President,
Brian Hagadorn becomes the Secretary,
and Tanja Fournier will again serve as
our Treasurer. And a special thank you to
all residents for participating in the proc-
ess.

Clubhouse Rentals

Homeowners are already booking the
clubhouse for activities for 2009. To

Holiday Shopping

avoid disappointment, please book early.

Try to park near a busy entrance to the
shopping mall or store.

Carry only $100 or less in cash when
shopping. Many malls have indoor

Park Paseo
Homeowners' Association
25 Christamon West, Irvine, CA 92620

The rental fees have gone up and are now
$175 for Sunday through Thursday rent-
als and $200 for Fridays and Saturdays.
Be prepared to sign the rental contract

ATM’s where you can get money.

Carry only one credit card and use it for all purchases.

When resting, don’t leave your packages on the ground.

Have your car keys in your hand so you don’t have to linger be-
fore entering your car. Keys can also serve as a weapon
against an attacker.

Avoid setting down your purchases when getting into your car.

Put purchases in the trunk, not on the back seat of your car, so
potential thieves can’t see them.

If you think you are being followed, drive to a public place or
police station. If it is unsafe to get out of your car, honk
your horn and flash your lights.

If your car breaks down, open the hood arid attach a white cloth
to your antenna. If someone stops to help, stay in your
locked car (windows up) and ask him or her to call the po-
lice or a garage.

By following these simple security measures, you can help en-

sure a happy and safe holiday season.

Gus Aarnaes

along with the necessary payment to re-

serve and confirm your date. Please call me at (714) 730-1560

to verify availability for your desired date and time.
Emergency Preparedness

Are you ready for a major emergency, such as an earthquake?

Most of us are not! Do you know that the minimum needs are

for 3 days of food and water for each family member and pet?

What about a week’s worth of survival items?

Your Association is sponsoring Emergency Preparedness semi-
nars starting Jan. 22, 2009 at 7 pm in our clubhouse. Our first
meeting should last about 90 minutes.

We will hear from an Orange County Fire Authority Liaison
about preparing for a disaster. She will tell us what we need to
have on hand to survive while at home, while at work, how to
communicate with family and how to negotiate not being able
to get emergency services for several days and more.

There will be hand outs and valuable information. If you plan
on attending, please call the office to reserve a space.

Continued on pg. 3




Board of Directors

Announcements & Ads

President

Howard Scott 669-1406
1st Vice-President

Mike Krahelski 345-6841
2nd Vice-President

Ric Cox 731-8848
Treasurer

Tanja Fournier 838-9558
Secretary

Brian Hagadorn 838-2625

Board of Directors’ meetings are held the second
Monday of each month in the clubhouse at
7:00 p.m. Homeowners are encouraged to attend.

Park Press Editor................. Christine Nelson
tinenelson@gmail.com

All copy/ads for the Park Press must be submitted
to the manager’s office in the clubhouse by the 12th
of each month to be included in the next issue.
Association Manager
Gus Aarnaes 730-1560
Fax 730-1560 11*
Email pphoairvine@sbcglobal.net

Would you like to add your name to our babysitter
list? Drop a note by the office with your name and
phone number and we will add it to our list.

LOCAL BABYSITTERS

474-6075
949-697-3653
665-8078
838-2389
669-5720
734-0192
505-3033
734-6896
731-6009
235-8725
505-3999

Michelle Cavanagh
Sophie Miller
Tyler Killion
Melanie Duncan
Chelsea Feller
Nikki Morris

Megan or Peter Gilroy
Jolene Collins

Megan Kelley
Hannah Cooper
Sophia Berk

Shannon Thomas (CHOC Safe Sitter Certified) 730-7028

FOR SALE
Ikea desk with light wood stain. In very good condi-
tion and asking $75 OBO. 3 fold up natural wood end
tables in very good condition. Asking $10 OBO. Call
Ann or Ted at 949-340-3778.

PERSONAL TRAINING
TONE@HOME In-Home Personal Training/
Nutritional Consulting. Are YOU waiting till Jan.1st
to get in shape? WHY? Get fit durning the holidays!
Call now for your 2 FREE sessions. Heather de la
Torre (949) 922-5822.

FOR SALE

- GE Washer model #WIJSE3110 (white)/Dryer model

#DBSR453 (white). Both purchased in 2002. Dryer
needs new timer, otherwise in great shape. $300 for
both. :

Alliance 855 treadmill by Keys Fitness. Used infre-
quently and in great condition + warranty. $500
(originally $1200) Call 714-734-5714.

TRANSFER YOU PICTURES
TO DVD’S OR CD’S
Why not put those old pictures, slides, film strips and
digital pictures onto a CD for safe keeping or to show
off your best pictures with a photo slideshow set to
music? [ provide comprehensive photo scanning and

archival services. Call Neil at (714) 731-5241.

HANDYMAN AVAILABLE
For general handyman work (e.g. broken utility doors,
mailbox posts and more) contact Barry Williams at
(714) 625-7637, Craig Davis at (949) 275-6782 or
Wade Papke at (714) 635-4049. All have done some
work for homeowners and they appear very capable.

Shopping Carts

Unfortunately, in spite of the law prohibiting the re-
moval of shopping carts from shopping centers, the carts
find their way into our community. The carts are then
abandoned to become an unsightly nuisance. Please
help keep our community looking sharp and call the
market, drug store, or retail owner of the cart and they
will arrange for pickup of the cart. If the cart belongs to
Zion Market (blue cart), simply call (714) 832-5600 and
describe the location to have them arrange for a pickup.




BOARD HIGHLIGHTS

Community News Continued

On Monday, November 10, your Park Paseo Board of Di-

rectors met at the clubhouse for its regularly scheduled meet-
ing. Present were Directors Howard Scott, Mike Krahelski,
Ric Cox, Tanja Fournier, and Brian Hagadorn. Also present
was manager Gus Aarnaes.

The minutes of the October 13, 2008 BOD meeting were
approved as corrected. The Action Items and Responses Re-
port from the October 13, 2008 meeting was also reviewed.

The Board reviewed whether the association fine process
should be initiated for an ongoing architectural violation relat-
ing to improperly stored trash receptacles. It was agreed to
begin the fine process.

A more realistic timeline to deal with repeated short term
architectural violations such as parking and trash containers
was discussed. The Board agreed to allow for a two week fol-
low-up of quickly remedied issues. If a problem can be re-
solved within a few days, then a repeat offense occurring in
two weeks may generate a second letter.

A recess was called to adjourn to Executive Session to re-
view a homeowner’s response to avoid their delinquent ac-
count being turned over to the Association attorney for collec-
tion at 8:10 PM., and the meeting was reconvened at 8:20 PM.

The organization of an Emergency Preparedness meeting
for the community was discussed. It was agreed to have a
presentation for residents in the clubhouse by the Orange
County Fire Authority on January 22.

The latest update on the progress of conversion to the new
software by Asyst Data group was discussed, and the system
is scheduled for initial installation on Wednesday the12th.

The final bid for the key fob system was reviewed, and the
manager was instructed to obtain references from other com-
munities using the system.

The decision of whether or not to have security guards on
duty on certain holidays was discussed. It was agreed that
New Year’s Eve is mandatory.

The General Meeting notes from North Irvine Villages As-
sociation for both the September 10 and October 8 were re-
viewed.

The financial material for the third quarter ending Septem-
ber 30 was reviewed and approved. Association bank account
statements were discussed, as well as the financial material
for October 2008. The delinquent account report was dis-
cussed, and management was requested to send two 30-day
reminder letters and one attorney warning letter to delinquent
accounts and three accounts are to be turned over to the attor-
ney upon the deadline.

The Board reviewed the update report on the restroom
renovation project. One window and receipt of warranty pa-
perwork remain to be completed.

The Architectural Committee meeting minutes of October
29, 2008 were approved as submitted. The architectural vio-
lation log was reviewed.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 PM, and the next
Board meeting will be held on December 8, 2008.

Holiday Decoration Contest

Let’s put our holiday decorating skills to use and see who will

be selected as this year’s holiday best. The winner will be an-

nounced in the January or February issue of the Park Press
newsletter.
Holiday Beautification

For the sake of all homeowners and their guests during the

holiday month; please keep our community looking its’ best!

Do place trashcans out Sunday night or Monday morning only
and remove them Monday evening. Get them out of
sight!

Do not place items for pick-up out on driveways and side-
walks until the day of pick-up.

Try not to park in front of another homeowner’s house since
they may have need of the space for holiday guests. And
let’s put our friendliest face forward and enjoy our fami-
lies, friends, neighbors and holidays!

Synthetic Turf

With the possibility of water rationing on the horizon, there is
pressure on homeowners and our Association to reduce water
usage. Landscaping is a huge consumer of water and each
year there is more interest in ways to mitigate the usage while
still maintaining the beauty and value of our properties. One
area of increasing interest involves replacing lawns (greatest
use of landscape water) with synthetic lawns. In our City of
Irvine, there are synthetic lawns in place on some median
strips dividing our roads and also on some athletic fields. We
have a few homeowners who have already installed synthetic
turf in their backyards. The Architectural Committee has
been involved in exploring this product with the goal in mind
of establishing some guidelines to maximize the durability,
beauty and value to our homeowners.

With this goal in mind, the Architectural Committee would
like to invite homeowners to attend the January 7, 2009
Architectural Committee Meeting (clubhouse at 7:30 p.m.)
to hear a presentation of synthetic turf by a large supplier.
The president of TURF-N-USA, Roger Baker, will be making
an educational presentation to our entire community and be
willing to answer any questions you might have about Artifi-
cial Grass on January 7, 2009.

Mr. Baker has 36 years of construction experience and 10
years working with Artificial Turf. He was invited to the
Manufacturing Facilities in Dalton Georgia to help develop
different types of turf for a multitude of applications. He also
trained most of the original Turf Installers in Southern Cali-
fornia and helped develop the industry in this area. That is
why TURF-N-USA has the highest quality American Made
Turf in the market today. Homeowners will be able to pur-
chase his companies Turf Wholesale

2009 Budget and Dues Reminder
As noted in the 2009 Budget letter and mailing to you in Oc-
tober, there will be an increase of $6.00 in the monthly dues
from $70.00 to $76.00. This new rate will take effect with the
January 2009 dues.
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STREET SWEEPING SCHEDULE
West of Yale: (Friday) December 5 & 19
East of Yale: (Friday) December 12 & 26
Please move your cars to keep our streets clean!

December Landscape Award Winner
The Weis Family of 61 Diamante
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